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SEPTEMBER 1999

HOW TO GET THERE:

3rd Thursday

MeeninG starts 7:30 pm

September 16

RerresHnients 7:00 pm

& SCALE MODELS UNLIMITED
: 28 111 Independence Drive,Menlo Park
e o”  This month we visit longtime BAWA member Don

TO &4

FROM SAN FRANCISCO

Nussbaum’s Scale Models Unlimited, an innova-
tive model-making service fo designers, architects,
and industry(See their SF model, below.). We'll see
state-of-the-art tools for creating highly detailed
models. Lasers! Ideas! This promises to be one of
the most interesting and off-beat meetings in years.

Take US101 South to Menlo Park. BExit at Marsh Road. Turn
lesft over the overpass and right on Independence Drive,
FROM SAN JOSE

Take US101 North to Menlo Park. Bt at Marsh Road Bast.

Tum right onindependence Drive.

FROM THE SAST BAY

From the Dumbarfon Bridge, continue on Bayfront
Bxpressway to the signal at Chrysler Drive. Tumn left on
Chrysler and right on Independence Drive.

From the San Mateo Bridge, confinue West on Hwy 92.
Bxit ot US101 South (fo San Jose). Proceed South on
US101 to Menlo Park; exit af Marsin Road. Turn left over
the overpass and right on iIndependence Drive.

THE AUGUST MEETING’S PRESENTATION

Our August presenter John de Marchi designs and
sells extremely clever measurement tools. He spoke
to us about the principles of measurement that ap-
ply to woodworking. John showed us a collection
of measuring tools and sold us many of those he
designs and manufactures (in a BAWA feeding
frenzy after the meeting).

A1l of us have measured wrong by trusting a tape

Connie Voos and Tony Fanning
measure’s hook, and have learned to “read off the
one”. John, when he was working mostly in wood,
had that unpleasant experience with many, many
pieces in a single job. This got him really serious
about accurate measurement in the shop. Now that

he works mostly in metal, he’s even more focused
on accuracy.

John started with a standard flatness plate as a base
{coniinued on page 4)

October BAWA Meeting Plans

Mike Bray, BAWAclub president, cabinetmaker, and iflus-

trator for Woodwork magazine will give a presentation on
 Basic Shop Drawing. Learn the pros and cons of draw-
ing before you build, how to design for yeurself, how to

draw, and which tools you need. A hands-on fuli-day semi-
nar may foifow at a later date for those who wish to deveiop
their skills. This will probably be at CCAC in San Francisco,

although we haven't toid them that yet!



CLASSIFIEDS

Members, if you have woodworking tools

or materials for sale, place your ad heve.
You know it will go to a good home.

Tools for Sale: * Grizzly 6”
Jointer w/mobile base, $350/obo.
Delta 8" Homeshop table saw &

4" jointer, $300/obo. Stanley #37
plane, excellent condition, make
offer. 650/992-2093 (emnail
Lee1339@aol.com).» Lots of tools,
especially a 4" variable speed wood
lathe and vacuum pump for veneer-
ing! Call Arnie, 415/282-1704.
Hardwood: Japanesé White Oak
1-3/4", $10/BF; Black Oak, 1/2"
surfaced, 3" to 7" long, $1/BF;
‘Phillipine Mahogony, 3/4" x 10-1/2"
x 9" (10 pieces), $70 lot; English
Walnut 2 /2" x 207 x 54" slab with
nice pattern, $70; Thailand Teak
plywood, 1/2" and 1/27 thick, make
offer; Sycamore, quartersawn, 2”
and 4" thick, some spalted $5-7/BE.
510/797-9046.

Classes: Planemaking, Hand-cut
Dovetails, Marquetry. Classes being
planned now for December and
February. Call Arnie, 415/282-1704.

Next newsletter/classified
ads issue DEADLINE:

September 30, 1999

LAST MEETING Connie Voos and Tony Fanning

The August BAWA meeting was held at EcoTimber International in
Berleley, where we were graciously hosted by President Aaron
Maizlish. He explained how EcoTimber supplies architects, wood-
workers, and designers with exotic woods from sources certified as
sustainably managed for the long term. We couldn’t take our eyes off
of several prime examples of exotic woods, and the recovered woods
looked good too. Many thanks fo Aaron for having us!

Guests: Guest and new BAWA member Guy Marsden, a professional
woodworker who teams with his wife, has already offered to give a
BAWA presentation in the next few months! That's moving fast.

President Mike Bray reviewed the First Annual Joint Woodworking
Picnic and thanked Linda Salter for her efforts putting it together.
Next year we'll start earlier and let others help (see page 3). Mike
also started the annual appeal for BAWA volunteers for the Novem-
ber Northern California Woodworking Show (see page 3).

Arnie Champagne recommended attending a College of the Red-
woods appearance of Frank Klaus October 16. In one of those
strange coincidences, Librarian RodneyFinlay had just added a
Frank Klaus plate joinery tape to our video library; and Webmaster
Jim Voos gave us an amusing Frank Klaus anecdote.

We will start having simple Silent Auctions at BAWA meetings
starting with the September meeting. The goal is to raise a little
extra funds for the BAWA treasury. You can help by donating items
for the silent auction each month {see page 3).

Jay Perrine told us about a local man with a portable bandmill Yand
several thousand pieces of timber) who'd like to demo milling for
us. Jay will keep us posted on this opportunity--unfortunately the
timing wasn’t good for the month of September.

Show & Tell: Don Naples returned from his trip to Italy with some
exquisitely detailed boxes demonstrating magnificent--and mass-
produced—inlay workmanship. Arnie Champagne showed another
handmade plane and a hand grinder, which was sold; showed some
examples of handcut dovetails in box; and showed one of his jigs
and a technique for gluing up veneers into larger irregular pieces.
Arnie also donated this month’s door prize, a large redwood timber
he recovered from a larger piece of driftwood; Anne Glynn won the
drawing.

John de Marchi presented the August program on measurement
and standards, and sold us a bundle of his clever tools (see page 1).

888/712-3594
or
209/931-3293

2701-A North Alpine Road, Stockton, California 95205
Mail: 1814 MCClellan Way, Stockton. California 95207

One of John de Marchi's inferchangeable-head scribers,




WOODWORKING SHOW  mike Bray

November will be upon us quickly, and on No-
vember 5%, 6% and 7" BAWA will be at the North-
ern California Woodworking Show in San Mateo.

BAWA has a double booth again. Last year we had
great success even though we had very little in
our booth. We did have a computer for collecting
mailing list entries, and our workbench-in-use
drew heavy interest. If we add a good display
selection of our work, we could have our best year
ever.

BAWA has always had a strong presence at the
show, and a large portion of our membership was
recruited through the show. Manning the booth is
a great way to help the club, to meet your fellow
members, and fo make new friends from the show
attendees.

Please let me know (Mike Bray, 510/595-8168)
this month if you have a project we can display,
so we can organize the display booth in advance.
We also need volunteers to staff the booth. One
or two-hour shifts work well. All booth staffers get
into the show for free. And one of you gets a
Darby Dan sandwich {you know who you are!).

Volunteer for the Show

I B0/ 5958 168

SILENT AUCTIONS TO PUMP UP BAWA TREASURY

To raise extra money for the BAWA newsletter and
other BAWA functions we are starting a silent
auction before BAWA meetings.

YOU CAN HELP! Please donate tools, raw wood,
wood items, books, magazines, videos, or anything
else that another member might want to buy.

Bring items to the meeting and give them either to Jeff
Preston, who has volunteered to run the silent auction,
or to the co-treasurers, Tony and Robbie Fanning,

AUGUST PICNIC Mike Bray

The First Annual Joint Woodworking Picnic was a
lot of fun and I can hardly wait until next year’s. We
had light attendance but a great deal of food. I
declare it a success! Linda Salter put an immense
amount of her time and energy into organizing the
event and getting 2 x 4 Contest and door prizes
donated from various companies. Next year we will
spread the load a litile and have a group organize
everything, and give Linda a much deserved rest.

The Picnic’s 2 x 4 Contest Winners

Souih Bay Woodworker
Ken Hormerwonthe 2 x4
Contest with his bar stool.
Arnie Champagne's ishter
- box ook second prize.

Robbie Fanning

How the silent auction works, for each item:

A sheet with the name of the item will be posted
on a viewing table. Members can bid and re-bid
on the item. The first person will write his or her
name and bid. A second person can top the last
bid. The bids will close 5 minutes after the break
starts and winning bids will be announced at the
end of the break.

Proceeds will go to the BAWA treasury.

EXPORTS. IMPORTS

TIMBERS
OF THE WOHRLD

Offering wholesale and con- pisoanlind
tractor prices to BAWA mem- 1308 L MER STREET

HAFELE For the Finest
R Selection of Cabinet
Hardware, Fumifure Hardware

and Decorative Handles

pisit our showroom af the San Francisco Design Ceniler

Hifela Amwrica Co.

151 Vermont Street, Suite 9
San Francisco, CA §4103
Phore: (415) 241-8176
Fax: {415) 241-8824

Bring in this ad for » 10% discount when you visit.
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AUGUST PRESENTATION (cont.)

for all accurate measurement. In the absence of one,
he suggests using the top of a table saw. For high
accuracy, john showed us sets of accurately ma-
chined (Johansen) spacing blocks which can be com-
bined for thickness and length measurements. He
showed similar machined angle blocks.

John recommended good quality inexpensive dial
micrometers and electronic calipers with a floating
zero setting. The latter are particularly convenient
for automatic metric/British conversions.

But the star tools of the presentation were those John
himself designs and makes. These included a bevel
guage with pivot holes in different locations for dif-
ferent situations; a variety of little brass stops that
turn the steel ruler of an adjustable miter guage into
a truly accurate tool; combination squares of vari-
ous sizes that are more like brass and steel jewelry;
and beautiful pen-form scribes that have inter-
changeable carbide steel tips.

John de Marchi showed us how o get the accurate
measurements crucial to our work, but the real treat
was fighting other BAWA members for John's tools!
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JOIN or RENEW todayi

On the mailing label fo the
left, the date above your
name telis when you need
to renew your BAWA
membership.

JOIN or RENEW: Hll cut ¢
renawal form at a BAWA
rmeeting and pay your dues.
Cr call the BAWA Treasurer
(see BAWA Contacls below).

If you haven’t joined yet,
and there’s no date on
the label. it means that
you miust join now, other-
wise THIS IS YOUR LAST
NEWSLETTER:
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BAWA CONTACTS

OFFICERS
President...... Tt~ Br3Y cviivcnnenaeees 510/595-8168
Vice Pres. ..... Linda Salter ................ B650/365-4093
Secretary ...... Connie V0OS ....cccvceaee 650/508-9384
Treasurer ..... Tony Fanning

.and...... Robbie Fanning ........... 650/323-1183

Newsletier .... Craig Mineweaser........ 408/926-1900

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
Program ....... Amie Champagne ........ 415/282-1704
........ and ...... Jay Permine.........ccwen.... $08/367-8227

Hospitatity ..... Vincent Dellachiesa ...... 650/345-7523
Membership . Pending ....cvvveccoiecinercceiiiranrnnnan

Shows .......... Pending cowusaannnasnsasis
Outreach ...... Bill Henzel.......ccocimeenees 650/349-3062
........ and ...... Allen Hagrison ............. 650/873-4831
Librarian ....... Rodney Finlay .........._... 650/349-3766
Webmaster... Jim VO0S .....cceevevareacaees 650/508-9384

For any questions or information about BAWA programs,
contact Amie Champagne or Jay Penine.




